
 7th October 2022 

Dear Parents/carers,  
  
Curriculum Enrichment day 

Today was a very busy day in school with the first of this years’ ‘curriculum enrichment days’ taking place 
across the school. There were many excited children and staff learning about Science, RE, English, and many 
more subjects, in a fun and creative way. Please have a look at our Facebook page where you can see some 
of the great work achieved today.  
 
Hello Yellow day on Monday 
The school community will be supporting the Young Minds charity day ‘Hello Yellow’ on Monday. Staff and 
children can dress/or wear an item in yellow to mark our support, and raise awareness of Mental Health (no 
financial contribution required). As a school we take the mental health and wellbeing of our pupils and staff 
extremely seriously and are delighted to be able to take part in a day such as this. For more information 
about Mental Health support and Wellbeing and how we deliver this at school please visit our ‘Mental 
Health and Wellbeing’ page on the school website using the link: https://easttilburyprimary.thurrock.sch.uk/
mental-health-and-wellbeing.html  
  
Parent Consultations   
Earlier in the week you would have received information regarding our Parent Consultation meetings which 
are taking place after half term break. The booking system on the website is live until Wednesday 12th at 
2pm. Please access the booking page by going to our school website homepage. The staff are looking       
forward to sharing the successes of your child’s first half term of this new academic year.  
 
Promoting Inclusion and Diversity 
Every day we seek to ensure that all our children have the best possi-
ble learning experience. One of the ways we do this is to partner with 
leading National organisations to deliver excellence in our inclusive 
practice. One such organisation, Diversity UK, held their national 
school awards ceremony last Friday evening and I am delighted to in-
form you that the school received two awards! The first was for a par-
ent who has shown amazing support for the school’s nurture approach 
and the second award, under the category of ‘honourable mention’, 
was for a school promoting inclusion and diversity. We will continue to 
strive for excellence in this area and are obviously delighted to have 
received this award.  
 
We wish you all a relaxing weekend ahead, 
 
The leadership team 

https://easttilburyprimary.thurrock.sch.uk/mental-health-and-wellbeing.html
https://easttilburyprimary.thurrock.sch.uk/mental-health-and-wellbeing.html


Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to 
us by no later than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, 
press one and leave a message on the voicemail box stating 
your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence and when 
we can  expect them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 
or more school days without reason. 

PE KIT  
Could all children please 
have a PE kit in school     

everyday. If you are unable 
to provide your child with a 
PE kit please use our uniform 
shop as we will donate them 
to any families that cannot 
provide a PE kit for their 
child.  Please ensure the PE 
kit is labelled and is in a bag 
labelled with your child’s 
name.  

Thank you  

Friday  14th  October—Non-Uniform Day 

The last Friday of each half term will be a                 non-

uniform day to support our daily biscuit time.  

For this we are asking for a small voluntary donation or a 

packet of plain digestive biscuits.  

 

SEND Coffee Morning  

 

We are pleased to welcome back our 

SEND coffee morning next week. 

Please come along for a cuppa and 

some cake! The SENCo, Assistant SENCo and Pupil 

Counsellor will be there for a general chat or to an-

swer any questions you may have about your child or 

provision within school. We are also lucky to wel-

come the Mental Health Support Team and School’s 

Wellbeing Service along to offer advice around your 

child’s emotional wellbeing. The first coffee morning 

will be held Thursday 13th October from 9am - 

10.30am in the library. You will be able to enter 

through the year three entrance (near Little Angels).  

We look forward to welcoming you all. 

On Monday ( 10.10.22) we will be celebrating our annual 'Hello Yellow' day to raise awareness 

of mental health and wellbeing. Both children and staff will have the opportunity to wear 

something yellow. This could be anything from a yellow hairband, a pair of yellow socks or 

even a yellow top, and links in with the #HelloYellow campaign from 

the Young Minds charity. This isn't a fundraising day but a day to 

raise awareness for Mental Health. Children will not need to donate 

any money.  







Important dates:  

 

Monday 10th October 2022 Hello Yellow Day  

Friday 14th October 2022 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 17th October 2022– Friday 28th 

October 2022 

October Half Term 

Monday 31st October 2022 Pupils return to school  

Tuesday 1st November  2022 Individual photographs  

8th & 9th November 2022 Reception Health Checks 

Wednesday 16th November 2022 Flu Immunisations  

Thursday 8th December  2022 Pantomime  

Friday 16th December 2022 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 19th December 2022— Tuesday 

3rd January 2023 

Christmas Holidays  

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 INSET day—school closed to pupils  

Wednesday 4th January 2023 Pupils return to school  

Friday 10th February 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 13th February 2023—Friday 17th 

February 2023  

February Half Term 

Thursday 30th March 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Friday 31st March 2023 Trust Conference Day—Non-Pupil Day  

Monday 3rd April 2023— Friday 14th April 

2023 

Easter Holidays  

Monday 17th April 2023 Pupils return to school  

Monday 1st May 2023 May day—School Closed  

Friday 26th may 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 29th May 2023 —Friday 2nd June 

2023 

May Half Term  

Monday 5th June 2023 Pupils return to school  

Thursday 20th and Friday 21st July 2023 INSET days—school closed to pupils  

Monday 24th July 2023 First day of summer holidays  



 

This week we have been learning all about our bodies and how to stay healthy. We have learnt about 

healthy eating, hand washing, looking after our teeth and all about mindfulness. We created our own 

posters to show people how to look after themselves, using pictures and labelling these with initial 

sounds. This week in Phonics we have learnt the sounds ‘ck, ‘e’, ‘u’ and ‘r’. We are beginning to prac-

tice segmenting and blending the sounds we already know to read CVC words. In Maths we have been 

continuing to look at comparing amounts, capacity, size and mass. We have been trying to use the 

correct language and explain our thinking.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

On Friday we had our Curriculum Enrichment Day where we focussed on four different School Coop-

erative values and helping ourselves. These are Self-help, self-responsibility, democracy, equality, eq-

uity and solidarity. Each Teacher had a different activity planned which focussed on one or two of the 

values and the children moved around the classes. The activities included, biscuit making, team 

building games, competitive games and voting for an activity as a class. The children had so much 

fun completing all of their activities and all received a cooperative values certificate for their hard 

work.  



  

Year 1 

This week year 1 have been looking at    

instruction writing. They explored the 

main features of instructions including 

the heading, sub headings, equipment 

and method. They also learned about     

imperative verbs. After this, year 1 had so 

much fun following a set of instructions 

on how to make a peg car. Where they 

will be writing their own set of instruc-

tions next week on this. We think their 

peg cars look amazing! 

This week in English we have been learning 

about kennings poems. We collected adjec-

tives, verbs and nouns to create our own ken-

nings poem. Can you guess what animal we 

are describing? 

In our music lessons, we have been 

learning to sing the song Hands, Feet, 

Heart. We then practised playing the 

song with glockenspiels.  

In geography we have been learning 

about the human and physical in Ant-

arctica.  



This week in Year 3 

Currently our English lessons are inspired by the children’s 

book ‘Stone Age Boy’ by Satoshi Kitamura. At first, we   

familiarized ourselves with the story with drama activities 

and sequencing images and looked at different emotions 

characters might display. Then we learned about paragraphs  

within writing, created Story Mountains to          

understand the different parts of the story, and then 

thought about what we could change in the story 

to create our own alternative version.  

In maths, we have finally moved onto Addition 

and Subtraction. Firstly, reminding ourselves of 

the vocabulary we might come across when working within this 

unit. We have continued to apply our knowledge of Place Value 

to solve addition and subtraction calculations of 2 and 3 digit 

numbers.  

In Art, we used the technique of ‘frottage’ (taking rubbings 

from textured surfaces) to form the basis of a work of art. The 

artist Max Ernst created the term ‘frottage’, see the example we 

were inspired by and then look at some of our masterpieces.                                                         



Year 5 - Exploring a range of Sources 

This week in Year 5, we have been exploring a plethora of sources across 

our foundation subjects - tomato, brown, mayonnaise - all kinds of 

sauces. Not really. We have actually been looking at primary and sec-

ondary sources of information to research a plethora of topics. In R.E. 

(pictured), we studied the life of Mohammed (pbuh) and how he spread 

the word of Islam - this also covered how religions are formed, as well 

as the importance of voicing beliefs and views respectfully. In history, 

we studied some pictures of Viking artifacts as well as secondary 

sources such as write-ups, poetry and pictures of the era to make infer-

ences from - our own budding historians.  

Elsewhere, in mathematics, we have begun formal column methods for 

addition and subtraction. Whilst in English, we are planning our di-

ary entries as ‘Dreamgivers’, providing others with exciting, creative 

dreams. 



This week, we have resumed our usual hard work in Year 6—after 

the majority of pupils were on residential at the end of last week; 

those who stayed in school also came away from our academic 

timetable to partake in some fun, interesting activities. 

 

 In English , we have been continuing our narrative focus on 

‘Francis’ and pupils have been coming up with 

conspiracies as to what really happened to her in 

Quetico Park, as well as what the unknown entity 

which is to blame might have looked like. Pupils have 

had the challenging task to come up with 

descriptions for the ‘being’ without actually having 

any description to go on—they have been using their 

imaginations to consider what it could have been. 

 

During Maths, pupils have been using various mathematical skills across the 

different groups: some have been looking at factors and multiples, others at 

multiplying and dividing and some have been working on their addition and 

subtraction skills. All of these sessions have been working towards finding quick and 

effective ways of solving test-style problems. 

 

P.E—We have continued to hone our basketball skills by showing off what we have 

learnt in match-based scenarios. Pupils have been taking part in tournament-style 

matches across the year group and they have shown solidarity and resilience in an 

attempt to get the desired outcome of scoring as many baskets as possible. 



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

 

RJG Youssef For trying really hard with his handwriting 

RMB Harrison For showing a positive attitude towards learning and always helping others. 

RFC Miya For writing multiple sounds in words independently. 

RES Munaza For trying really hard with her writing. 

1CH Isabelle For always having a positive attitude towards her learning. 

1GC Malakai For using his phonics knowledge to support his writing and reading. 

1FK Elsie For being an exceptional role model to others. 

1BA Emma For being a very helpful member of the class. 

2MR Will For writing a descriptive Kennings poem independently. 

2RS Chidera For writing a great kennings poem. 

2NL Macey-Leigh For being incredibly kind and being a good friend to others when they have felt 
sad. 

2RM Jude J. For recalling some brilliant animal facts in Science this week 

3EC Dulcie For excellent effort in English 

3LD Layton For showing resilience 

3NM Blake For showing resilience and determination in Maths 

4TH Archie For showing some amazing independent work this week 

4BG Ivy-Rose Q For showing a positive attitude towards her learning and working more inde-
pendently. 

4SA Lacie For creating an amazing Christmas card design 

5AB Max For an amazing effort with his writing 

5JP Atika For taking part in lessons, sharing her ideas and being a valued member of our 
class community. 

5NB Keira G For super effort in writing, especially self-editing 

6CP Keira G For super effort in Maths 

6LC Thomas W For being awesome in Maths 

6VP Nathan For consistently making positive choices 

6JM Alfie R For consistently demonstrating a positive attitude towards his learning and kind-
ness towards his peers. 





PE will be om the following days for each year group. Please ensure pupils 

have full PE kit in school EVERY day. If your child does not have a PE kit, 

please speak to Mrs Allen in our uniform shop who will be able to help you.  

Monday—6LC, 6CP, 1CH, 1FK, RFC, RES, 2NL, 2MR 

Tuesday— 4TH, 4BG, 1BA, 3EC, 4SA, 1GC, 3NM 

Wednesday—2NL, 2RS, 1GC, 1BA, 2MR, 2RM, 6VP, 6JM, RJG, RMB  

Thursday— 2RS, 2RM, 3NM, 5NB, 3LD, 3EC, 5AB, 5JP 

 

 

 

 

We are launching Let's Get Active challenge during the last week of term. 
Children have completed pre-evaluation forms in class to record how they 
currently travel to and from school. We will be completing a daily count of 
how many children have chosen to use more healthy methods of travelling 

The JRSO's will be stood at the gates to hand out stickers to those children 
choosing healthy ways to travel to and from school. By completing their 
challenge, we will be entered into a prize draw to win a new scooter pod.  

Competition Time ! 

We are opening a competition for children to design a 'Let's get                
active' poster, if successful will be turned into a banner, to be displayed on 
school railings across Thurrock. Please make sure your child's poster is on 
A4 paper with their name and class on the back.  

Entries must be in by Monday 10th October.  



Well done to the year 6 children who played in the Thurrock SSP football tour-
nament on Friday last week. We placed 3rd in our group.   

 

 

 

 

Well done to all of the children who participated in the year 3 4 cross country 
last Friday at William Edwards school 
 
Year 3 girls placed 16th 
Year 3 boys 16th  
year 4 girls placed 8th  
year 4 boys placed 14th.  



 

The SEND Team now have a new email address. If you have any questions or que-
ries relating to your child’s needs, please email: send.etp@osborne.coop. We will 
endeavour to get back to you within 48 hours of contact. If the message is urgent, 
please contact the school office. 

 

SEND review meetings will continue this year. Dates for next half term will be pub-
lished shortly and you will be able to sign up for a convenient slot. 

 

This year, we are pleased to announce the return of our SEND coffee mornings. 
These will provide an opportunity to meet with the SENCo, Assistant SENCo and vis-
iting agencies. We would like to provide a support focus for each of these sessions 
and would gratefully receive any suggestions that you feel might benefit in sup-
porting your child further. Feel free to send suggestions to the email address above. 
The first coffee morning will be held Thursday 13th October from 9am - 10.30am 
with a focus on social and emotional needs. We really hope you can attend.  

 

We look forward to working with you all again this year.  

 

Mrs Mylam  

mailto:send.etp@osborne.coop


 

 

This competition is open to all children with SEND.  

We look forward to seeing your creative ideas.  

 













New  Winter Menu—Please follow after October Half Term 



 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times and 
locations for our foodbank cen-
tres. Everyone who comes to the 
foodbank for emergency food 
needs to have a valid foodbank 
voucher. 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Allen 

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


